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PO Box 5311    Charlotte NC 28299    www.medicaladvocatesforhealthyair.org    704.307.9528 

 

 

September 26, 2014 

Medical Advocates for Healthy Air 

RE: Transportation Facilities 110(l) Demonstration Changes 

As medical and health professionals who work and live in North Carolina, Medical Advocates for Healthy Air is 
extremely concerned about changing the requirements to establish criteria and fees for controlling the effects 
of complex sources on air quality.     

Over 1.3 million people in our state suffer from asthma, COPD and cardiovascular disease. Among them, 
children are being affected disproportionately. One out of every ten children in North Carolina has asthma (NC 
Department of Health and Human Services). While clean air is essential for all children’s developing lungs, it’s 
especially critical for those children with asthma. With our state’s planned population growth and the 
continued growth of our industry, business, and transportation sectors, it is critical that we retain these 
requirements in order to ensure the health of North Carolinians.  Having these tools and fees in place alerts us 
of changes as they happen and help prevent and isolate systemic and localized pollution events.   

It is our opinion that retaining the rule as it is written is the best option for North Carolinians.  But if changes 
are made the cost reduction related to eliminating modeling requirements for carbon monoxide is of enough 
value in time and expense in this process.  We would like to see the permit fee remain to help abate the 
tertiary efforts required by staff continue to track and manage the impacts of these projects and facilities 
during and post construction.  
  
We have concerns that often these types of facilities promote the types of unhealthy transportation options 
we are attempting to impact, continue to increase local and state wide vehicle miles traveled, and do not 
directly limit the impact of these facilities on creating a more comprehensive environment to support active 
transportation options.  The application fee would again help to document and monitor the future impacts of 
these facilities across varying land use plans and local regulatory environments. 
 
 
Thank you for your consideration, 
 
 
 
 
 
Terry Lansdell 
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